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From the President’s Desk:  
 
 
Dear SITians, 
 

 I wish one and all of SIT Family the best of health, happiness and cheer. 
Coming to SIT, SITAA Affairs, I would like to share the following.  
 

SIT has achieved the NBA accreditation for Mechanical Engineering, Paper Technology, 
Computer Engineering and Instrumentation & Control Engineering Departments.  
 

Now we must take all the initiatives of getting NBA accreditation for Civil Engineering and 
Electrical and Electronics Engineering Departments. There is a proposal to remove the existing 
AC Sheet roofing over the present Electrical and Electronics Engineering Dept and provide a good 
RCC Roofing. Similarly, the same thing will have to be done for the Civil Engineering Department. 
There is also a proposal to construct a new Building with RCC Roofing to be in line with the 
Instrumentation Department for the Civil Engineering Department. All these proposals will 

require a lot of money. Keeping all this expenditure in mind, I once again appeal to our ever-
generous Alumni to contribute so that all the related works can be completed. Your contributions 
may be sent in the form of cheque in the name of ‘SESHASAYEE EDUCATIONAL SOCIETY – SES 
{BUILDING FUND| and may be sent to the ‘SECRETARY, SIT ALUMNI ASSOCIATION SITAA, c/o 
SIT TRICHY, ARIYAMANGALAM, TRICHY 620 010 along with a covering letter giving details of 
your batch, branch, year of Passing, your PAN Number, mobile number and your present address 
to enable SIT to send the official receipt to you. You can also send the above details by mail to the 
mail id of the Secretary, SITAA “palanisamypwd@gmail.com”. I feel happy to note the numerous 
positive responses against my previous appeals from several alumni and wish to thank each one 
of them.  
 

We want to commemorate the 70th anniversary of the Diploma course in Civil Engineering 
at our institution, which has produced many successful civil engineers across various fields. This 
should be done in a fitting manner. We invite your valuable suggestions for celebrating and 
honoring this achievement. I have prepared a GOOGLE FORM for submitting the details of each 
Alumni of the Civil Engineering Department. Many have already filled up the form and submitted. 
I appeal to all those who have not sent the filled-up form to fill up the same and send. Likewise, 
the other Departments will also follow suit as and when they come to the 70th year. 

 
The terms of office of the present Office bearers have already come to an end. We have to 

elect new office bearers. Such of those Alumni who are willing to offer their services to SIT and 
SITAA may send their willingness in a letter addressed to the present Secretary Sri A. Palanisamy 
either through letter or mail.(His mail id is already available in this column.) 
 

The details of the events and other activities during this quarter are presented in a nice 
manner in the subsequent pages of this issue. The Academic work goes well, with due care taken 
by the Hon.Secretary, (SES) Sri S. Sangappillai, Administrative Officer Sri R. Srinivasa Raghavan, 
and Principal i/c Dr.V.G. Ravindran and their team. I request each one of the students in SIT to 
utilize the best facilities available in our Institution to the best possible extent and become a 
fully-fledged Engineer.  

 
GOOD WISHES! 
  
P.A.BALASUBRAMANIAN, 
PRESIDENT / SITAA  
FORMER FACULTY MEMBER AND ALUMNUS 1963 BATCH. 
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Message from the Management 

 

Dear Students, Staff, and Esteemed Alumni, 

As we enter into a new academic session with renewed hope and enthusiasm, it gives us 

immense pleasure to welcome all our students especially the new entrants into our 
polytechnic college. This institution, with its proud legacy of excellence in technical 
education, continues its effort to stand tall as an example of knowledge, innovation, and 
discipline. 

As per new revised syllabus by DOTE and our Academic board, we are committed to 

providing our students with not only the best of academic instruction but also with 
hands-on training and industry exposure to equip them for a bright future. This 
academic year brings with its new opportunities, upgraded facilities, and a deeper focus 
on skill-based learning and entrepreneurship. 

Unwavering commitment of our dedicated faculty and staff to shaping young minds is the 

cornerstone of our success. Over two decades, Alumni remain an integral part of our  
journey. Their achievements, across diverse fields, continue to inspire the next 
generation of learners. To fulfil the above requirements, we invite Alumni to stay 
connected, contribute your insights, and participate in our initiatives be it through guest 
lectures, mentorship, or collaborative projects. 

We look forward to a fruitful academic year ahead and to witnessing the 
accomplishments, achievements, and success stories that will undoubtedly emerge from 
our polytechnic college.   

Warm regards, 

S,Sangappillai 

Hon.Secretary 
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Happenings at SIT 

 

INAUGURAL PROGRAMMES 

 
INAUGURATION OF A NEW COMPUTER LABORATORY 
 

A New Computer Laboratory, “Charles Babbage Lab” commemorating the pioneer 
inventor of Computer was inaugurated on 5th   May 2025. Ford Motors, Chennai donated 
50 systems with requisite configuration for the laboratory and M/s Tamilnadu News 
Print Limited , Karur  undertook the infrastructure development of the laboratory. This 
lab was inaugurated by Thiru. Kalaiselven, General Manager, Tamilnadu Newsprint 
Limited, Karur. This augmentation facility will cater to the needs of changing scenario in 
syllabus revision for computer department.  
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SKILL DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME INAUGURATION  
 
 A Skill development centre was established in S I T Jointly with K S R Academy, 

Trichirappalli for the benefit of economically backward women and students. This center 

offers training programmes in Computer operations, Typewriting, Tailoring, Embroidery, 

Music Instruments, Dance etc., The Inauguration for the training was conducted on 

19.05.2025.  Dr. Ramasubbu, Chief Editor, Dinamalar was the Chief Guest and delivered 

the inaugural address. He emphasized the students to acquire the professional skills 

during their studies at the College itself. He advised to the women students to make use 

of the Scholarship schemes sponsored by the Central and State Governments. Thiru. S. 

Sangapillai Hon. Secretary presided over the function and told that those who undergo 

this skill development trainings will excel in their career. Principal i/c Dr. V.G. 
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Ravindhren and staff members participated in the programme. The Directors of KSR 

academy Thiru. Rajagopal and Tmt. Jayanthi welcomed and thanked the women and 

students respectively. 

 

 
 

 
 
FIRST YEAR CLASSES INAUGURAL FUNCTION  
 

The first year Diploma Programme of all branches inaugural function was 
conducted on 13.06.2025. Thiru S. Sangapillai, Hon. Secretary presided over the 
function and congratulated the students for getting admission in a reputed institution 
and advised them to make use of the chance. Dr. S. karuthan, Department of Tamil, 
National College was the Chief guest and delivered the inaugural address. He enslaved 
the newly admitted first year students and their parents by his motivational speech. 
Thiru N. Raju, former Vice Principal and Joint Secretary of SITAA highlighted the 
features of Diploma Programme in Technical Education and the institution they got 
admitted. Administrative officer Thiru R.Srinivasa Raghavan and Head of the Department 
of all branches offered their felicitations. Dr. V.G. Ravindhren, Principal i/c and Thiru R. 
Gopalakrishnamani HOD i/c first year welcomed and thanked them respectively. 
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INDUCTION PROGRAMME 
 

Induction program for Lateral entry students was held on 09.06.2025 and for first 

year students from 16.06.2025 to 20.06.2025 at Auditorium, Departments and the 
respective laboratories.   

 

All the Head of the Departments, first and  Second year Class teachers addressed 
the students on the Covered following topics. 

 

1. College timings and Rules and Regulations of the institution 
2. Autonomous Examination System. 

3. Facilities – Library, Computer centers , Laboratories, workshop, Bank, canteen,  

          hostel etc 
4. Training and placement – Career guidance, campus interviews, internship and  

Training. 

5. Extra curricular Activites – NSS, NCC,  Rotract, YRC , Sports etc., 

6. Discipline – Dress code, hair style, attendance, Obedience to teachers and elders,   
Ban on powered vehicles, drugs, Ragging. 

7. Scholarships.  
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First year students visited the planetorium on 20.06.2025 as part of their 
induction programme with the guidance of first year HOD and faculty. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Equality day observation  
 

 Equality day was observed on 11.04.2025 in lieu of April 14, coinciding with the 

birth anniversary of Dr. B.R. Ambdekar. In India, this day dedicated to celebrating Dr. 
Ambdekar’s contribution to social justice and his fight for equality for all. Equality day 

pledge was taken by all the staff members and students of the institution.  
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FACULTY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME 
 
 Being a Nodal centre for the training of staff members surrounding our institution, 
under the auspices of “Naan Mudhalvan scheme”, a faculty development program was 
organized from 23.06.2025 to 28.06.2025. About 10 staff members from various 
Polytechnic colleges attended and benefitted from this program. The Training was 
imparted to the staff members by the resource persons sponsored by the Directorate of 
Technical Education, Chennai. 
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STAFF ACHIEVEMENTS 

Mr. Kadhiravan S G, HoD In-charge, Department of Electrical and Electronics 
Engineering, has completed the NPTEL-AICTE course on “Effective Engineering Teaching 

in Practice”. He secured an impressive 88%, reflecting his dedication to continuous 
learning and excellence in teaching. This achievement highlights his commitment to 

adopting effective pedagogical practices for the benefit of our students and academic 

community. 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
  

 

 

Dr. Charles Franklin.J,  Lecturer in Mechanical Engineering has completed 12 
Weeks FDP Programme on “Fundamentals of Automotive Systems organized by NPTEL – 

AICTE during January 2025 – April 2025. He was exposed to  function of Desmodromic 

Valves that avoid valve floating in IC Engines, to overcome exhaust gas dilution using 
rich air – fuel mixture and hybrid Electric Power train etc., 
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Thiru. A Jains Christopher, Lecturer in Mechanical Engineering has 

completed training on "Additive Manufacturing Technologies and Application" from 
02.06.2025 to 06.06.2025.  This training was conducted by C-DAC under the 

auspices of the Ministry of Electronics and IT (MEITY), Government of India.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
Thiru. A Jains Christopher  also completed a 5 day Faculty Development Program 

on, “Project Design Engineering using Fusion” from 16.06.2025 to 20.06.2025. This 
program was conducted by ICT Academy at the Government College of Engineering, 
Sengipatti, Thanjavur District.  
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NATIOANL SERVICE SCHEME (NSS) : 
 
DRUG AWARENESS PROGRAMME 
 

Under the Aegis of National Service Scheme units of SIT a drug awareness rally 
was conducted at the Trichy - Tanjore National Highways on 26.06.2025. About 200 
Student Volunteers both boys and girls participated in the Rally holding placards 
depicting Anti usage slogans of drugs. The focus of the rally was to make the public the 
illicit effects of drugs and to encourage them to lead a healthy life by averting the usage 
of drugs. Thiru. Satheesh kumar, Deputy Commissioner – Ponmalai, Tichy and Thiru B. 
Ramesh, Inspector of Police Ariyamangalam extended their guidance for the smooth 
conduct of the rally. The rally was inaugurated by the above Police officials in the 
presence of the Principal i/c Dr. V.G. Ravindhren. The NSS Programme officer Dr. S. 
Murugan and Tmt. B. Geethanjali, extended their thanks to the Staff Co-Ordinators 
Thiru J.R. Karthikeyan and Thiru K. Raveendhar and the student volunteers for the 
successful conduct of the rally. 
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NATIONAL CADET CORPS (NCC) : 
 

An Annual training camp for the NCC cadets held at Bharathidasan University 

from 13.06.2025 to 21.06.2025.  Seventeen cadets of S I T participated in the training  
 

 
 

 

 

Seven NCC Cadets of NCC attended Thal Sainik Camp held at Karaikudi. 
 

 
 
 

Cadet G.Sanjay,  Final year Computer Engineering Department participated in the 

Pre Inter Group Competition camp (IGC) held at Kumbakonam from 21.6..2025 to 

1.7.2025. 
 
  

Sri.S.G.Kadhiravan, HoD i/c - EEE  conducted a programme on "Self Development" 

to the cadets of Annual Training Camp  by 3 TN CTC NCC at Bharathidasan University, 

Trichy. 
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Alumni Re–Union Meet 
 

A Reunion of the Civil Engineering Department alumni of the 1996-99 batch was 
held on Thursday, April 3, 2025 at the SIT Campus. Twenty five alumni and their family 
members along with the Principal i/c and faculty members of the Civil Engineering 
Department participated. Thiru S. Sangappillai, Hon. Secretary graced the event and 
congratulated the alumni for organizing the Reunion in their Alma mater. Dr. V.G. 
Ravindhren, Principal i/c wished the alumni to involve themselves for the upliftment of 
present students and the infrastructure of the institution. The alumni attended the meet, 
reminisced about their student days and expressed their gratitude to their teachers for 
their guidance and knowledge. The alumni expressed their appreciation to the SIT 
Alumni Association for keeping everyone connected. The event ended with a renewed 
commitment to stay united and support their beloved institute. 
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Another Reunion of the Civil Engineering Department alumni of the 1997-2000 
batch was held on Sunday, May 26, 2025 at the SIT Campus. Fifteen alumni of  the 
batch along with Principal i/c and faculty members of the Civil Engineering Department 
participated. Thiru S. Sangappillai, Hon. Secretary welcomed the alumni to their Alma 
mater and appreciated them for their effort in organizing the reunion. 
 
Dr. V.G. Ravindhren, Principal i/c wished the alumni to have frequent visits to their 
institution for its betterment and for the students The alumni attended the meet 
reminisced about their student days and expressed their gratitude to their teachers for 
their guidance and knowledge. The alumni expressed their appreciation to the SIT 
Alumni Association for keeping everyone connected. The event ended with a renewed 
commitment to stay united and support their beloved institute. 
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Obituary 

 

 Mr. R. Syed Salamathullah, retired Workshop Instructor passed away on 
04.06.2025 in Trichy. Mr. Syed Salamathullah joined Seshasayee Institute of Technology 

in the year of 1973 as unskilled attender in the Technical high school and served with 
utmost dedication till his retirement on 30th June 2009. He was known for his 

exceptional technical skills in his domain. He earned the respect and affection from his 

colleagues and students. SIT extend its deepest condolences to his family and loved ones 

at this juncture. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Thiu N. Parameshwaran,  Executive Committee member of SITAA passed away on 

20.05.2025 in Trichy. He completed Mechanical Engineering in the year 1978 at SIT. SIT 

extend its deepest condolences to his family and loved ones at this juncture. 
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An appeal 

Greetings! 

Over the past decade, SIT has undergone significant improvements and 

advancements, thanks in large part to the unwavering support of our alumni 

community. SITAA members have been instrumental in enhancing our institution's 
operations and fostering a vibrant student community through various initiatives, 

including the modernization of classrooms, laboratories, dining halls, hostels, and 

canteens. Additionally, your generous financial contributions have enabled us to 
extend much-needed support to deserving students in the form of tuition fees, 

hostel fees, examination fees, and medical expenses. 

These enhancements have been pivotal in our pursuit of NBA accreditation. We 

are grateful for the continued contributions of our alumni, who have selflessly given 
their time and resources to strengthen SIT and fulfill its mission of producing well-

rounded individuals equipped with the technical knowledge required to excel in 

industry. Your donations to the Seshasayee Educational Society, the governing body 
of SIT are eligible for tax exemptions under Section 80-G of the Income Tax Act. We 

kindly request your generous contributions to any of the following funds to support 

our ongoing efforts. 

 

Name of the account .Banker’s name Account Number IFSC 

Seshasayee 

Educational 

Society- 

Corpus 

Bank of India 

Ariyamangalam, Trichy 

620010 

830010100026104 BKID0008299 

Seshasayee 

Educational Society 

Building Fund 

City Union Bank 

Cantonment Branch, 

Trichy620001 

500101010269425 CIUB0000153 

Seshasayee 
Educational 

Society GSANCMEF 

City Union Bank 
Cantonment Branch, 

Trichy -620001 

153001501292142 CIUB0000153 

The details of contributions may please be informed to Hon. Secretary, 

Seshasayee Institute of Technology, Ariyamangalam, Trichy-620010 with your 

contract address, PAN and Aadhar numbers so that we can send you the cash 

receipt to avail IT exemption. 

                                          

    ---------------------------------- 
  
 


